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10th CHRIS MEETING

Singapore, 30 October – 1 November 1998

IHO MEETING ON HGE MATTERS

23-24 February 1998, IHB, Monaco


In order to attempt to advance on some contentious issues pending at the 18th meeting of the IHO/IMO Harmonization Group on ECDIS (HGE) held in September 1997, the above meeting was held at the IHB, with the IMO Secretariat informed, under the Chairmanship of Commodore Neil Guy, IHB Director. Around 30 persons were in attendance, representing eight Member States, 4 observer organizations and the private sector. The main results of the discussions were as follows:

1. Raster Chart Display Systems (RCDS). The meeting noted that Raster navigational Charts (RNC) are being supplied by an increasing number of IHO Member States for use in conjunction with paper charts in ECDIS where ENC’s are not yet available. It was agreed that a Performance Standard (PS) for RCDS was therefore desirable, preferably as an appendix to the IMO Performance Standards (IMO Resolution A.817(19) modified by MSC 67/22), and that a recommendation would be made to HGE accordingly. As a result, the Draft Performance Standards for RCDS were reviewed and a draft amendment to the IMO PS was prepared. Objections of the Russian and Italian delegations to any form of recognition of a raster product were, however, recorder, as well as reservations expressed by Norway.

2. Electronic Chart Systems (ECS). A Draft Guidelines for ECS had been developed at previous HGE meetings. Due to possible liability implications for an international organization approving or even recommending Guidelines for ECS, the meeting agreed that the title be changed to Advice and the original draft was amended accordingly. This Advice on ECS is intended for replacement of SN Circular 157 of January 1993.

3. Marine Information Objects (MIO). The meeting was advised that increasing use was being made of the ECDIS systems for the display of additional non-hydrographic data, known as Marine Information Objects (MIO). It was agreed that some form of control should be exercised over the possible integration of MIO’s into ECDIS, so as to ensure that this additional data does not degrade the ENC display and it was felt that the HGE was the most suitable group to assess these developments. Therefore, proposals for the display of additional data (e.g. VTS or weather information) should be submitted to HGE who, if it is felt that they warrant further consideration, will ask the appropriate IHO Working Groups to assess their impact on the ECDIS display and on data transfer.

As a result of the meeting, the Chairman was to ask HGE Members to comment on the Draft Performance Standards for RCDS and on the draft Advice on ECS, in view of submitting an HGE proposal on these issues to the 44th Session of the IMO Sub-Committee on navigation (NAV-44), London, UK, July 1998. It was also agreed to plan a formal HGE meeting during NAV-44.

Note: Subsequently to this meeting, HGE Members’ opinions on RCDS and ECS were sought and the result was sent to IMO as reported in IHB CL 21/1998. Also, it was not possible to obtain IMO clearance to organize a formal HGE Meeting during NAV 44.

